
Board Hearing on Proposed Regulations for Clean Construction or Demolition 
Debris Fill Operations 

 
The Illinois Pollution Control Board hearing on the rulemaking docketed as In the Matter 
of:  Clean Construction Demolition Debris Fill Operations Under P.A. 94-272 (35 Ill. 
Adm. Code Part 1100 (R06-19), which was originally scheduled for March 1, 2006 at 
10:00 am will instead begin at 2:00pm.  The hearing is still being held at the Illinois State 
Museum Auditorium, 502 South Spring Street, Springfield, Illinois. 
 
The proposed regulations concern clean construction or demolition debris fill operations.  
The Illinois Environmental Protection Agency proposal adds a new Part 1100 to the 
Board’s regulations. 
 
In accordance with Public Act 94-272, the IEPA proposed the amendments to allow the 
use of clean construction or demolition debris (CCDD) as fill material in current and 
former quarries, mines, and other excavations.  The public act requires the Board to adopt 
rules no later than September 1, 2006. 
 

Opinions and orders of the Board, hearing transcripts, and other documents in rulemaking 
records are posted on the Board’s Web site and may be downloaded from the Web 
without charge.  Hard copies may be obtained for $.75 per page from the Clerk’s office at 
312-814-3629, or by writing to the Clerk’s office: 

 
Dorothy Gunn, Clerk 

Illinois Pollution Control Board 
James R. Thompson Center 
100 West Randolph Street 

Suite 11-500 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 

 
For more information about R06-19, please contact Amy Antoniolli at 312-814-3665 or 
by email at antonioa@ipcb.state.il.us. 
 


